
From: Una Janicijevic
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 9, 2021 12:00:23 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime
commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to consult
with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Una Janicijevic
una@mac.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288uJUOXJzMTpmEf5fhY-
2BKRAJ6USZeAewbD-2Byw08gQGm00WqsgAFNnX1A8H9RLGwqLsJn89o7Kfs4X1C-2B84FwS8SFcNDJZADITfbibvUVtBuNanO-
2FuuOvHbw6NbPc7FXlPDnv9e1mV7EnHyFpd8ShiIYO5T7KZJQTNtgNk5bxqYMO9E242q-2B-
2FCpWkg74wBHRkWIvqB8RrbmCHRzg5fiZlyDpeiVtwZNhZPxXyZIX8kqHvkvsoCgPgoX49dJJtXxgAIjMTCtY8d3NKxhyTuZ7lyOTmUxwFyUCXjI8xa9asB4Bln80bG7OCam0oUnUgo20sCo-
3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Vaneh Keshishian
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Tuesday, June 8, 2021 8:08:10 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the
content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and
other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6,
2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular,
the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Vaneh Keshishian
vaneh@round13.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288yRTDMvWcX1TgZ7Y-
2FZzGGHgFqLUI8Wi0jbehqtRT5K2YC92DnOyiDUZ0Q9dgf9bwqfn2cp1LPHrW78kLSCXyn7zrl2qPN8ybaLEs6nt-2F-2FGkf5snbr3DTKdnjze7uxifC7B4-
2FZx99HUSvW8nPlPX1eeA0UMPEe-2Fa1-2B1i6x0xA2cY6RJ1kdmEoUe96PqumhrmxAcsxv5baXqaBLcWXFqX63G3ZTB9wadFgDWV-2Fyn-
2FLbCIhx5cJ7wGddUqKSI4Xjb9Mzx2X4PMMZ0Obr2MlfWxUAzLpOs8b16Cu7f9upRG-2BNOgwJG5N7OncatOQQwtjhUN1U-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Spencer Koshan
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Tuesday, June 8, 2021 6:16:09 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime
commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to
consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Spencer Koshan
spencerkoshan@yahoo.ca

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288I6bzNHE58Wjly3ld7wokAXggcnSkDc-
2F1QCFg8ed-2FugLzWvO5FJuWyweNYXgfqivehKZRBfqXXPAHAhnNUKWB8dlwCaFQE51Z5jyvCArxViHYKIWZ2Bi61qorP8LTE-2FgcKTX6U9MkiqXN2mIzTSfvSoxRHa9-
2FuMP74B3YpKq65enwzj5yBvSW24etl88dAiaruQHT86GPvZYqfVDh1CLVTBrsOvKqi5UnG5UcihKSJIZhtD2aw2gyjVIbKu4-
2BzJxH48RBXDc2fdjIMocbQoPcLqheM4tNakl4kkwzy4lx7bY8zpsYPmYeIRUd8CB8jilE-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Shantelle Macdonald
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Tuesday, June 8, 2021 9:47:08 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Shantelle Macdonald
shantelletattoos@me.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE028-
2B8rNB-2F9z0Gbs1ivzlhoKnpbGVbwPd-2F2r-
2BPoMrQePPLPMwDBDGgMp0KKfQjMdldjmuGh0NYgzuFg1hSjRGiSiAmYn1bVaoChHL12jjP8enyRTqml0Hv1jhHzxQkqNidPus0JIdh4zXK-
2FAgYpNwVJev8XatQfW-2FSx8FbslQBojtR1CGvpDncwssm4XsAail1vs3sIOuI9OuNOXBY2WWknmLuLyWI9WhPK8ytOZS5HWslZ1S-
2FyIOdjJF1VVcOQftowFP6c-2Fql-2BphPwpubJkWvBVj3-2F2udEhATC6kcxwaAfEY20YjxitVfQTdtv8G7RUzxE7Y-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Evan Curle
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Tuesday, June 8, 2021 8:24:25 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know
the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare
and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live
February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in
particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Evan Curle
evancurle@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE02893vnoQN80WB-
2Becpe-2BLIW9Pw-2FnTkdAJ2bL1Kdi9FfIfcRVHxdfwrNNdXDF9V05ScIvXsXNBUT4gl-2Bb8YKWZayvggOkh0tfFF9JLKNhmBNxoew9h-
2FLKCEz4uxJnvn9IRpQwzJJzcXxjloQt4v6DoJRrOm8C7n61QPNoUbsNZtv9-2BEvXQfcfV62NxOCPbmZzamAHiSHbjC-2Fc-
2FkqdJPgDzkZUtAjMPy9LHQiVk4VBYtqyW-2BwXYTbr1XPShOGJR286kGnD7-2B6yDgkgf9ABOqTtOK365Opq4LFS0sNKFCiUfFddYEP8HMvUOkDG-2F-
2FdMuc2jqy2c-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: "Chris Audia-Bryant"
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Tuesday, June 8, 2021 8:12:06 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Chris Audia-Bryant
christena1234@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE02883-
2Blw7kLpJSKORN7hDqmApEQKpyHSKiUrTb4wB0sCEizPLq3s-2Fpfeg-2B6bkVy41iFFGXiNlKMGaCOI-2BFW-2Fb-2FwhEWvU4TZQ-
2F5q7n0B6v4kRmMwNWXOpXfAWFpEvNDnHbcEwbcpzFgum2Ow-2BmmbU5j-
2FxaTj5gmvs6WhVe3kNtrUKKpekFGv8ViNLTjNAk1MiP9ixkHe7qV4Z6mUawSVnr5p2Gj4TBnESnx0g0sypxQZ1Cw8o84T8RJD-2FMgsPbMCz-
2FqzPrsGxEcyT50oRsMbI-2BIlLlVqs26izOkfgBmKK0I3clrnTOq1nyxUjat7ri36i1tTY-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Shaylynn Loewen
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Monday, June 7, 2021 5:53:08 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime
commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to
consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Shaylynn Loewen
shayloewen@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289nZ4jyG1SD-2BaoHooA5Oe-
2Fm8AEOegvzGF9aTkDoCXtRlkPOsebhPsWsCmd2J32MP31QjGWGXqzvowRoJSDYJ3L0ncorzHMUdhlR8J62B5dHAl9FP0kIjxttQQrMZWCmjSpAppJJ1dB0O1PDzCVdJ9u9Q7LPDjfY-
2FH7OHvcy0r4-2BDFtvCPJmqaBRS-2BCVNJPCNza3NfJWFfBaVSX-2Bys-2FJ2WZgBVAanWlErRys4AnAVU6vju0rqSctGEq4osj6en9Bbzl5TItGA71-
2FYoHcUNSZqYvoGPWwWutWreqSS1oDj41g1j9hc09AgYkF1UMjygP0wno-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Vivi Pham
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Monday, June 7, 2021 5:03:22 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community
members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what
happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Vivi Pham
vivi_pham@hotmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289lCyiIcepFQrbBpTRMrQjVOdc8AO0yJIVu2atfqv8InyKWHfzOIIAuu-
2FAm6RC6B-2By6EdJuThuxVZCsSnt4gtO7S-2FWP8H1hLWUT9I4HNdraIpF2t0wBAMo4gmFajf1rKbuGJLnIQoJh6Clys1puDcS4xfv7DJdiKlxRt7RknTXJS5QqLsHvjf1G15gV4HmYR9jtaRgSwKce0HkBzaeEC-
2FpraDDu8e43z-2BX8rQ4RWfgsJcBkvnLZ5S7BWC3xnm9Eb5GpZivIC-2FgtWNzVXf9lZbvSx2iwmVILbiXx6-2FygIQXm-2F0OjrzSIBa0sQI6AU2RiAc0-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Ariane Wichert
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Monday, June 7, 2021 2:56:07 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other
daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the
duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Ariane Wichert
arianewichert15@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289tMyuHY3CnDS8hmnip6LDiD-
2BAfXJMkqknmbcStJmokuqOFAIm0oRPUpT5nKcNJWkjInqGM-2FCiWf5jCcdEmfJLA4QvL7M3q4evBzA-2BCpa7Vub-2B6kWN0fbF4RDK5aOkWZI-2FjYNs5-
2FjwN7ZtsAhw3huPqSPBs37x9tNuvGvhE9D3NRR4NaskhVEd0diLEnFapv-2BV-2FftNxFReJmFVmENpUy8XYT0QY1R-2FGPaHj4C18eadqaBA5jOmNIywHWe-
2BzDmPHO0IcoY98AmZdfgnvgxJ5yIKoSZz7ohuKhEJZluSddMlv63EAXCe9RGpykaaVnwVa6u4-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Kyla Tracy
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Monday, June 7, 2021 8:14:44 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Kyla Tracy
kylatracy@rogers.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE028-
2FGQ7CO-2BVf3dksE3cy-2BYI87AQDn5p-2BpdchwAety8MnTauN6Oo6PhJeZtvc4MtwHJoYLe4goYOwx4lCSdH9KVuewS9Fx8OvX-2FkTz0-
2BQbWp9LxZ8Od5kgi8HjH2T5-2FZqu7elh7xG7ZARkvhEv3ZXjyABzyC-2FD3zdU-2FfmqiWx9OHiemRDk-2BzaGUBUrB-
2B0raAPK5q8Mxck8S12-2FIcJ6ddTE9WAzbjREszeKg7mKMs8Tp5iknJRetyiN-2BFxlSjDdW4Eucywm-
2BMRPYs4eCcTfDQKvyJYn95x1pFAdGdL0-2FB5-2F8QdvDkvMVNKKfRSKohR729blybE-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Dana Klucha
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Monday, June 7, 2021 5:36:06 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the rights to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school,
childcare, and other daytime commitments of many community members, and;

2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection, or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live
February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that — public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and
in particular the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Dana Klucha
danadruid@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289A5fOndY95-
2FZiBY7DcobUSWERfeGKXMhLMQVQWVWJMgDpoo9wv6Krc3YE-2Bi7igyodjxcA7S5d5tk-2ByQ99qBBjPBVgUPvciUTOCJQTuvo-2F6-2FNJfMeXukQ-
2F5UcD5-2BENZ1PJV2Qcz5PA1NaQqb9DNfILYrMTJQUwsPl66hZWLos-2Fnupbu0hHZ669U-2FTzHTJBzl0VULsCBYbmrf3hlqledndwCRtz2FfKKX-2Bc-
2Fc-2FtvtqHyKVkm1742VQiu3GgtY4lQcvUAoxZHExlMT1Z0t7faCZIt29B8CQy-2FwBh3uFQfBoCYtVJv89-2FFdPCbkU-2BSExOMTmE-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Dana Klucha
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Monday, June 7, 2021 5:36:06 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the rights to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare, and other daytime commitments of many community members, and;

2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection, or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that — public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty
to consult, and in particular the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Dana Klucha
danadruid@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE028-
2FtpL0q5K-2FKTa0HYhWrGVybObFENOO6fqz9Jgwuz0UFm7453Px5oBjO0lPlL-2FKlIpSuKy-
2FnwV8lxfGLKYOYMMltoocGuK475nlFSRwleDUzVMHiYeA7gTP8SVOrKQIk4bQVZddmyg-2Fe4vWgXtjMAs6s1VYgkq9By-2Fc-
2BtQpXp1OAxmY6INBFv3BUkhBZiPCp3lhXpiEO8USjgwdJnCh48o4dZ84TuzOcrnLIw0qiS5XutBr83GxiYohGqLYalmiznIZ3-
2BEAzcKTJrLbhc6kRVySIzhMyU6IKQADP16y8vJcYweuKJ9PBydsPBl8rdSAuULs-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Paige Beveridge
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Friday, June 4, 2021 2:27:14 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Paige Beveridge
paigebeveridge@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE028-
2FEimgTAW9LX1QYTLKMbRly0WSdM2jhprzNL-2FSYOPFeXpMCLpCeW9QWOJw7UeAnAcTvifTe-2BXB5xL1RWxnLJfCNOE1-
2FdFV3m0HIEYIfgXQb8j8vpaXHUAz-2BYtLxrQr9vqqmlG2lToesLrfUTJqegOW9tmsF-2B-2FWspjWMlteKTS18tXYRaLBUV-
2BJz6G74Ei84xzp0gZymMdN7HLSF5ueYTVSr1KOmGE2a5vRkB74SRTcGdj43jmT4pamQ5SVY-2FBLInXAzFVimVJSovr4mh3ZZCJW-
2BqJjFzDYKYjrJwZobLy8N65vyuiHjOwUuHirdnySbqww-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Trish Rainone
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Thursday, June 3, 2021 1:56:08 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Trish Rainone
tridhrainonelynne@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288-
2F2Ae0Wir7VWhNnoGtels-2B-2FBqzNQkGcUPF7Rs-2FDHJxelX-2F3fqBhVCkEeEqkerSFqPE8EzTU433X2-
2F29pYaAICiNGIHkG1cpttX9F4M1y38T84Kph5m4poMqdMMAi8Pn6Yt6AfrkbU-2BQ8kS-2FFW0SHq17-2BEHEi-2BxfvXt9rHC9-
2FdLN2uoWk4zgj1MH0SLnrlyxB-2F-2FhyubSOS7LzV1f22JHMpU-2BKeQI1Zmokkogihydj-
2FxfbvyC5WLw3qHpxBziMwfldfYawgtxpENErApfovwzJ-2Fivb-2BQnFBOaIw0BhBJ1uXfVmIiQSr-2BTC5qCA-2BansHBoBw-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Jen Fallis
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Thursday, June 3, 2021 1:27:15 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender
and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school,
childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast
live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Jen Fallis
horsesnullysecunda@hotmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288mNb-
2FRARyVIn1boNlBFwghNk3JE9HrCCPC4ifRMH6WXB1Ng-2FCZ47XBIM3mewQ48-
2BMXUpjg6rbolahvCDh6frKk0GasQqwT5M0q1SmhhmHxx6mHBxrFKMx-2FR3uZ5fZKEeU16re67-2FqxKy-
2Bw49oBRZGLw4laIcALU15MmOukIGGSlJG240hrexzB6E34ekLfOv8me0gzvwF9CaC7oxkt3283MBp3m-2BU8us-2B66xqVaypCsdVkzsm-
2FTN1l1qElbpIwxVri9GHqeaFa2LYYxz2lfnuqPNmvsdTiwOwp4HvvunGckkMB5Qo2K-2Fw396sUqc-2BPHnw-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Candace An
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 6:47:18 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Candace An
an.candace@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288Mtj4HPvcHxvRc4wyxMfY817kAK3r3zBMaIamTRdGOXf9m7j0WgWc9ZW3DrXFXqo5ns6z1Yha-
2BxxGMaCVmNKhUpjKGujnGaFkNiAk6k8eyf9kH9g7SVCBjGdImSiAbmVJ5LQSJXkjMpDyZLbXRQ1BW4ARsewh18ryQYGMGYJG4O8hXbjrhEA-2Bqbq-2BhRlBMRpGF0W0P4eQ9xHoG-2FknjJLG3Io1hzVW5P0z0C-2BoT-2FHtfLSfgR-
2F58diIadpCvWBtOUm7sgwBV2CUUkqRscAdIKqdj67xMVdZJjREU6kGCGjpR0HERlElTjT-2B6RZ6OxkkXFSg-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Barb French
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 6:24:09 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Barb French
frenchlekhi@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE028-
2FqpaHhjG6ahyNStgGR-2BpWA7-2BWpj79rTgc9kIeW-2FDYfYSH8VsOWo42UqZ-2FUTIEN4k9QWbLOh0Wb4sxlYk3cOQU-
2BwUGx777IUQkiaWri4MMXsEAYbhG-2FFOPgwgupoTv2ZwdwUryCSYONltFG-
2FTiC8O3WFZFms2fVmDDFxXKzrggLaVp5eEH7EQS4RsQFfC42WzyeQmcm5iaI84Qe8p6fu5kDvE1uU1dU9ncKy6srOCn-
2FNUpqfBYxj9BEcsBOuip2-2BONNBM9EP5b3seT0-2Bub2wateV-2F8kC2JxSDtyanU1OqJl0Qqt0DuZF1EOP3r4uyJKjlI-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Liliane Musanganire
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 4:29:07 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many
community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about
what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Liliane Musanganire
muslili@hotmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289BUfOI7UFltSxjKoF1GHFBJn3FzIP4VWivbfEZCDprb0Pij-
2BVo5o12cq7JKWzK39PfVUCfqszMIgSiRPvis-2BdPvt8GDUIGumKft83tjuTGd0U4H16P25BijIjWuhhTBlrN-2BW6-2FYLKIeo5l8vBBWdrZdQsM3XqjqPNwlsPo5ZtboO3Rqtu7-2Feics-2BkD-
2FQnjZh6fFkG-2FhgY-2Fb0Zw3bPJ2fxW4tfk0Y-2Bhah4MhimNIKT4N8mAgkFHq-2BJRDREY4oPSAs9W1fb4ylTFk50kNAnjn0cEQ7RG5VR7qOtm-2BA0UWe3-2FKE62c-2FOCO8ZwtHJmiCLUc7k-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Liliane Musanganire
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 4:29:06 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime
commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to
consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Liliane Musanganire
muslili@hotmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE02882xtfFlMedapw9dglBc6XwZXjcmVcX7-
2FQaAjbdKk68qs5ee7d1DPi20lFBY2XLPgYbFrl4wihndlbwpR4MeyH594t6scIXV9TkDcT23APlJdE259p4-
2FP9IfQwz0LBCq6Qu4ovhlXRImlU7a9H1eDrlf7WT0ne5SBxKhGIf8ww7fLhgjakNFGG9LhaeYWif46SVwsfp41C2HVinjppZI7BZu9-
2Bvm9qT7ARyrzLm4YZoZhg4sEfmDCEkuqUYcJVS6Ee68R1InC8lqIr-2F5sWK6WHzjd83NkH2H97l2V2zVWiSJj7wpoRU5-2B-2FqQATZVzK4GiU-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Kaitlyn Beaton
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 3:59:14 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime commitments of
many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit
about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Kaitlyn Beaton
katekatekate@live.ca

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289pOEasrXC9AUHDR78FYnbTaUakfHOVSEqZMCY-
2FcxfQOuiILZHiw1yKASKMmprkFciy6ehOXp1WlXVEZuk-2BkLOqQIphGrBerKXOiU0ElOhVL0e-2FjJkJrpBsOArEowqJVorGMjaog9W-2BSE7kmJqgPNgucZy3yxiluFCLV7hBMXfHgkoPiiOR9-
2FmSdW0SPYdosgAw-2FF5W02OD2ZpRlsZWg1rBHmwx4yF6Hx3HBIWGT6VKaQjyJWM6uDvaDbB5TijUFPxpIhBvL9UShtEh1B-2B9fXLhiTkv7eVYWYrLMldpNu7xbY0r-2FJ3wJ-
2BO84H42hPBHupo-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Doreen Balabanoff
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 3:45:11 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Doreen Balabanoff
doreen.balabanoff@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE028-
2FgBefzb80CrMbWsukQ2LA0rYcmHIuwXhn2w9v0gICP2fTKan7PkdtDDgr65lLXt7sF2w9pTt2-2BdHWe-2Ba6-2F77Qg36P-
2BBOfkwBc15gCFBWamiUTVA00hLcHomc33bkQbKvRiv3Ekfz9EUKMmFIIOAnErZRDVV-
2FzKXg0qO1JmhG8Fi4MHnmOniw80lrJdde9Wl7GTBNdqkar3SzUl7HOoZLUfzD9-2FGUvPALaT2nl2a8S4fnIv9-
2BL3UguKCfPsdnOjIAEbEKOuVh4EWPtby8xwZvAZPc19gvBrzYSWDsVP4605Vb6tFuA5mys1S3WYKWNoNNc-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Brenna W
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 3:10:25 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime
commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to consult
with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Brenna W
twistedblur@msn.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288QIdBEz9SDiO90KsGHKIPfj0QsK2oHAelxS-
2F8ClhgEpZS4l-2BAvythV2ULlzobmPVlNABVicczLh5i8YtTBdPul7tD49oqjQDcdeMXAq1ClwI8prPlvTvZO3FSGBYf7c1mEUzJkpIgDgWoFJy-
2Fk4p7VS5DKKQLUxzpnBxeMU54c4dSCpR9okQQti4sayYdYKZsRUXyx3WrPcOqAqJvCHPshMsIm-2B80gJmHjJVx-2By-
2BhXaahIHdQg9uoMx9o48P2e6DA4mQbkVGgGX52wmjgNc7jLlYLBcX6yOBeerG3fMX8oJFZEYLPw-2FhpjH6YZoba5AJ0-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Alexandra Peer Wininger
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 11:54:07 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender
and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school,
childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live
February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult,
and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Alexandra Peer Wininger
alexandra.peerwininger@hotmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE02888rBYr03-
2BVmQPF7x8d4mgt4Qy0-2F7BdFHk3YyKJIaUnWBOkXW-2FpxoILKzX-
2BQ4DhtbY9mIKDYtIdKOcAc3rkNZUVkCoV7pR0EkamXtluIipB9hzhuZgskH6VmAWLCLiiJ9MrsXn1Z-2BybUCc44L70ETA-
2FXFXkhalp5SQScTBvEDCMZ3r6yt9pvIG798h-2FTB-2Bdmb0ly5B0rLoM-2Fu8dgyDsXZMytSRzk5DjfNMA5zh8g-
2Fx2RZ48d67XaTTCiM778caSQtaoHAFE5-2Fmhsszwjd0zRb8gp27N4-2B2iZnIxBKC52L-2FspY2RAQe7WOzy75UC-2ByvfvVU-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Paul Vincent
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 2, 2021 10:52:08 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Paul Vincent
paulvincent82@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289XZxER7xpUPPdfm8Nzrr6pz4RH3zkZFeS6Tk5JC3mv66ANvyTo85PdivdzaOURTuFe9pwAfCSjjc-
2BnYpTAbjdShwKPgP4Dx6RllWu0Xf6NLCQpTshNIPtvT39gSfWcLpFTKqzY8tQuy0BDBVgdnuH4JXTYQ3-2FfPjLXZWQW4qAIoZIY-2Fo3cj774CCBZUBx-
2B5akrNqSPEbH5qQtutxh7q857FKtaSJrPk8LGCCKYm40TsWQwuhcffOSJiksnpCPMcar9k52AXi-2Fp0sQLO3k4oZGEdxmpblQ4R7kRN8g6cKecrcyvlE46v2Bh7hzJbAY84KQ-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Ethan Butler
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 1:30:07 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other daytime
commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty to consult
with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Ethan Butler
ethanbutler1@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289vUrkQHCTi43h6cCGcLZVFBcFKmCFkk3cI-
2BduRYcXVo7N4jaGN2dL0nXs6ks13icW38ERLoydwgn-2BoEQA0h4epc-2FCKw0PAC5RTAjVGQM-2FU-
2FBY7edQuucGvlDtNatbhkAD8jLByR6L5v3Mex26gJlPV6d8N5UIoIw0Fpj9vFpYy-
2Faz0dSCGgloCAtBJPV67a5eo6qgkGNx6IlgxqPluO4s12MyE2f4AiH3U9PRI0O8DFL883xzObEsmFxYzqotbcSCf99h4pSVS-2F5PJj2cL3Y767O-
2BCebsGex728wGmeJlz2QYe13ohpSsJPN6pCuRTAe0-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Nadeea Rahim
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 8:52:09 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other
daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the
duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Nadeea Rahim
nadeea.rahim@live.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288UvGfT1dfF9ah3pIncJMjh7nzy-
2F0RU12dNrDnf2fKoLN1a0GYvLHQCytVYLYMqsNGJwM9ylERcs6tZQMnU8ho7aUB-2F4ZhITNduMZ2ODIFhp4qDSyqlWbnPUvjrQl06-
2Fkh8FEpFsq4w3M5Z89WL5qcaArm9hFQNxNpcLDr7b8Nx6CWHHjPoHhJLNaFGxZConAv-2Bdip5N-2Bp0xzmi2PhByrYI58oXAJr2RzySjV5iSwmuei5wBcIPH-
2FDhzIt4cNi8oMA-2FEewinnEROdwUTfqgsqeGdoRCq6H9Mjk7-2BqtpITaywncFDg-2B1zmcgnBSvvieD7X0-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Kimberly Gibson
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Tuesday, June 1, 2021 6:11:08 AM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and know the content is
safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school, childcare and other
daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and in particular, the duty
to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Kimberly Gibson
slikchik@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0288gI97Y1hKvNSqM8t0P33FQd25-
2BJ9VeTUHlVyWzbIiM6eL5cVsZodlxsIv-2Bp7sAJ-2FOZLT5LkrN1JpvjBKpN398ST0txaoC81LTqIlAsNGlupnO-2BOi4DNJl2x9QZq72GTi4vXh8BI8Z8PpE37qeTpQZCQKwIt-
2BrjtYDZbiYHdLlUxRYiW6cpnKugzPODtv1GYuL065SIuUomdkgf6zXdrapLjobC3n-2FgdmAV78a7Iqj7Nnn-2FQevbABOAAbMfgBIv-
2F0d0omdubLV67YdgoTqiMDFFs3PX1YbBNNbzwIEeU5-2BgnfqqVBRGQyPItPZREYBxHaA-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Emily Ambrose
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Monday, May 31, 2021 9:53:07 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the sender and
know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work, school,
childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions broadcast live
February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to consult, and
in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making process.

Sincerely,
Emily Ambrose
eambrozz@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE0289rpcZxrzJb-
2FkOvnKqtAP6PVA6Q5MFsH9zLDleE60rdze6gYg1R6PDAFe-2F2bj1pd1olf3ZpwKLUUkpsTmwXZWc8fTNMEPXrGmC7b7lirjaBsZUkVc-
2FJqMTHkJajUDysn5NtIHvf7QH6tzirmOG5KdGIIFxzMRB7SkoamlyPoLfaM60Y2JH-2F23xK1xcbvIAIOlC4ylrnwL1qf-2Fc1tdoq9DdZWHut-
2FN8QCKmgDKLWgLGEp71MGzkaEa9elfUuGTUF7gzZZrWCgASCPdlS5BiYSNVfqo8gPUpw0F4x3IjgIM-2Fch1W78DTMCnFuhni3SWKolD8-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca


From: Cara Burrow
To: Info
Subject: [EXTERNAL] Keep NIRB Hearings Public
Date: Wednesday, June 9, 2021 2:43:12 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links, open attachments or follow direction, unless you recognize the
sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Executive Director of NIRB Karen Costello,

I’m writing to you to express my concern about the Nunavut Impact Review Board's (NIRB) decision to deny Uvagut TV the right to:

1) rebroadcast the Baffinland hearings during evening and overnight hours so that more Inuit have the opportunity to view them with regard to work,
school, childcare and other daytime commitments of many community members and;
2) retransmit the Baffinland hearings in Igloolik by DVD, hard drive projection or other technical means, including the eight Formal Interventions
broadcast live February 5-6, 2021.

The NIRB public hearings are intended to be just that, public. Preventing the rebroadcasting of the NIRB hearings is an affront to the NIRB’s duty to
consult, and in particular, the duty to consult with Inuit about what happens on their land.

Please allow Uvagut to rebroadcast and retransmit the Baffinland hearings so that all Nunavummiut have free public access to this decision-making
process.

Sincerely,
Cara Burrow
caraburrow@gmail.com

 <http://feedback.changemailer.com/wf/open?
upn=wUz9t4btiUlbWWkDsK2xukhmlus8d9VU92CAZXFwMsze7P59S0ZhpxB1R5bt8pBN8iA4QfqXqhPRCw7wBL9IxG4jWSs4W3SyCj5n3GE028-
2BOcCKVrj6eNQe0wVOHWn8KAJMLAwXS5n077u-
2BDPSE6cOYClgDGnFjDZczpQK8cIiCFujwEoN4RF4v6QdcGBpwpB9bz8MgLZRYEPc7Fm04hVfHo-
2B5egQtqrqoAae5wgZWpb1VHQv8932Pc-2F93c-2Ff-2F58DPJ1ktfj8I1Ela5YkXonqD4eGBosL-2F3-
2FVOuKhm6CGEk3DazfkZcqvm7ntiZbUOYFf-2FyEjGiskG3rqDLBIBfMeo7S09ab5ERXEJ7p8XQLyKxT1Md-
2FKDV06iNGQdj437g5or78IRxXT9BW6VOzWKG9B-2F6Frqib9V847d0RGimFxsU-3D>

mailto:info@nirb.ca
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